
 
July 15, 2024 
 
Mike Rhaney has decided to step down as treasurer for the Church of the Nativity after 12 
years of faithful service.  Mike has been a huge asset to our church community over many 
years.  We cannot thank him enough for his faithful service. We plan to recognize and thank 
him officially in September. As Mike is having knee replacement surgery on July 23, the 
effective date for the new treasurer will be August 1, 2024. 
 
Dave McKimmon moved that Matt Dutton be nominated to be our new treasurer. George 
Douglas seconded the motion. Because there will be no Vestry meeting in July, the vote 
was conducted by email. The vote was unanimous in favor of Matt as the new treasurer. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Gail Christensen 
Clerk of the Vestry 
 


